Brighton & Hove Allotments Strategy

Steering Group Meeting

9.30 Tuesday, 4th February 2014
Brighton Town Hall
Present:
Vic Borrill – Director, Brighton & Hove Food Partnership

Allan Brown – Secretary, Brighton & Hove Allotment Federation

Mark Carroll – Publicity Officer, Brighton & Hove Allotment Federation
David Cooper – Allotment Officer, Brighton & Hove City Council

Anne Glow - Brighton & Hove Allotment Federation 

Emily Gardiner – Treasurer, Brighton & Hove Allotment Federation
Jan Jonker – Head of Projects and Strategy, Cityparks & Cityclean, BHCC

Emily O’Brien  - Brighton & Hove Food Partnership
Alan Phillips – Chairman BHAF, Brighton & Hove Organic Gardening Group
Robert Walker – Head of Operations, Cityparks, Brighton & Hove City Council
Apologies:

Russ Howarth – Vice Chairman BHAF, Chairman Roedale Allotment Gardens Society

Barbara Hardcastle – Public Health Specialist, Brighton & Hove City Council

2. 1 Minutes of the last meeting:
JJ – ‘level of non-refundable deposit’ – are we agreed on how much this is? EOB suggested it depends on staffing cost. JJ proposed figure of £15. (Concessions available.)
2.2 Matters Arising:

All relevant items would be discussed later. There we no others.

3. Review of the Strategy documents
3.1 Strategy Brief and Summary.

AP noted that the Strategy Brief had been drafted and redrafted to the satisfaction of all of us and so too had the Strategy Summary. The full strategy document would be fully consistent with these but be an elaboration that included appendices and longer descriptions.

 In this context the Committee was asked to vote on the adoption of the Strategy Brief and the Strategy Summary. The adoption of these two documents as the Allotment Strategy was approved unanimously.

3.2 Full Strategy Document.
This full strategy document had been circulated chapter by chapter directly by the Food Partnership and there was a consensus on all the chapters reviewed . Two more chapters on Accessibility and Community would be finalised shortly though there were no major outstanding issues.

4. Action Plan.  

General Remarks:
‘Draft Brighton & Hove Allotment Strategy 3-Year Action Plan’ – this still has a couple of sections to be added. EOB – felt that some of the ‘action plans’ are currently more like recommendations than ‘actions’.

JJ – we need more ‘outcomes’ included so it’s clear what the action is intended to address. eg. Work on ‘Waiting List I.T. system – outcome to address the Waiting List and Waiting List experience. Waiting List will more accurately reflect the true status of the Waiting List.

EOB  would add ‘outcome’ column, while some of the early actions were of a higher order and were more like objectives. It was agreed that there could be some editorial reshaping.

AP ; The BHAF needed to include it members in decisions on the Action plan and in its implementation. Although it was valuable to prepare a draft document it would be crucial to ensure that it was seen as a living document and further contributions for Allotmenteers (e.g. BHAF AGM) could be included.

A substantial discussion then took place with EOB recording the details that would be included in a revised Action Plan that she would prepare and circulate as soon as possible. 

Some of the key points noted were: 

First point on ‘participation’ is more like an objective. Move to section 8.

EG – how detailed do we need to be. Agreed to put in action plan - needing ‘notice boards’ for 2017. Responsibility for notice boards will fall primarily on the BHCC, the BHAF have resources allocated to the development of Site Associations. The site reps will need to keep notices on boards updated.

2.2 ‘People on waiting List’ – again this is more of an outcome, move to section 8.

2.3 FP to take a lead on investigating general health of allotmenteers. If we want to make stronger claims on relative health of allotmenteers, BH recommends we investigate this area. RW – we need a specific recommendation of what we’ll do with this information, if the anecdotal responses to better health from allotments.

EG – clarify at top of document that most of these areas will need a partnership between BHAF/ BHCC/ FP.

2.5 Lead by Liaison Group but will need a specific working group to assess. This section needs to be split – ACCESSIBILITY would be main title. Promotion of limited ability plots may be one area, the other would be looking at the viability of fast tracking. RW felt that all partners should be looking at/ working on EQUALITY. BHCC will take lead on with support from partners.

3.1 ‘If future demand drops’ – JJ doesn’t feel this needs inclusion in the action plan. Agree to scrap this point.

4.1 ‘Rent Rises’ – Again this is more of a general policy in the main strategy document than an action point. RW flagged a point about agreeing to something that depends on the budget decisions by incumbent councilors. RW – we cannot discuss details beforehand, it depends on administration.

Annual review of budget for allotment service. RW – ‘open book accounting’. JJ – as part of the budget cycle. Come to Liaison Group first? 

Annual review of allotment service budget with open book accounting. 

4.2 ‘Explore efficiency savings’ – JJ, this ties in with Waiting Lists. This rests with the Council to improve systems supporting waiting list process. AP – Two action plans. (linked to existing bullet points). 

Action: Review Systems ie. electronic billing, payment by ‘Direct Debit’. 

Split into two sections. Increased revenue to support strategy outcomes. 

(Admin charge of waiting list) The Waiting List IT system must be partially in place by the end of next financial year (March 2015). 

VB/ DC discussed the details of contacting people on the waiting list who failed to respond to the email clear up process. VB suggested we get in contact with these people again and give them another opportunity (2 weeks) to respond. DC and VB will oversee this.

Regular waiting list to be removed. Put under SYTEMS REVIEW section. Action – publish ‘live feed’ of details onto Council website. In the interim, we will try to put additional information on the website. Turnover/ percentage figures.

EOB clarified the action point.

Council to look at nursery grown vegetable seedlings/ sheds. Associations may be better dealing with manure/ wood chip.

Non-payment to go under SYSTEM REVIEW. (BHCC). Non-cultivation system would go to the Forum or Liaison Group. 

Looking at alternative sources of funding.

Take out individual water metering – unrealistic. 

Council will explore funding (this will come out of Allotment Budget) for facilitating meetings/ working groups/ consultation for things like TOR for Forum Group.

Community groups – it was agreed that this whole area needs further investigation.

It was agreed to simplify processing.  EOB would circulate revised chapters and seek comments in the next week. JJ and AP ( AB) were asked to be the focal points for comments  (i.e. they should be routed through them; as AP would be away after Monday it would be helpful to complete this by then, so that AB had little more to do). 

5. Promoting the Strategy

Meeting with Councillors. JJ had organised an informal meeting of members of the Environment, Transport and Sustainability Committee that afternoon ( ( Tuesday 4th) to which JJ,  AP and AB would be making a presentation supported by VB.

Council Committee Approval.  This would be sought at a meeting in early March for which all papers were required by mid-February. 

BHAF Approval.  All powers were vested in the elected committee which comprised all those involved in the Strategy Steering Group plus Steve Lucas. (Since the meeting BHAF Committee has formally and unanimously adopted the strategy Brief and Summary).

BHAF Members.  The Summary and Brief will be circulated to all allotmenteers/ BHAF members within the following week asking for active participation in implementing the Action Plan.  The Surveys, Brief and Summary would be posted on the BHAF website.
BHAF AGM.  It was planned to invite Councillor Pete West to the AGM and encourage a discussion on the Action plan
6. Agenda topics for March 4th 2014.

This would require more detailed discussion on the Action Plans and consider any comments on the Strategy from various sources ( e.g. Councillors).
7. Any Other Business:  There was no other Business
Close of Meeting:     12-40
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